

BULK RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
DAMASCUS, MD. 20072
PERMIT NO. 4389

DECEMBER

1987



"NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING - Wednesday, December 16, at 7:00 p.m. This will be a potluck dinner party.

NEXT BOARD MEETING - Wednesday, January 13, 1988, at 8:00 p.m.

The WOOD CUTTERS - over 25 of them, done good, and had a good time doing it. Over \$2,500.00 was cleared. A little more help is needed to stock the winter stoke at the Chapter House. See Charlie Wiles, 972-7480.

TURKEY SHOOTS will be discontinued after the last Shoot on December 12, 1987, and will resume in September, 1988. Chairman JR Ale said there will be no Spring or Winter program in order to give the loyal helpers a needed rest. More help means more Shoots means more money means more fun.

CHRISTMAS TREES will be on sale the weekends of 12/5,6; 12/12,13; and 12/26,27, also wresths and holly. If you are on the signup sheet to help, please come out. Part of the resulting funds will go toward Conservation activities. A tree compactor has been ordered, which will make possible quick packaging of the cut tree, at an extra cost of \$1.00 each. The compacted tree can be transported easier and with less likelyhood of damage.

ROCKVILLE CRUSHED STONE has donated 60 tons of crushed aggregate for our driveways and roads. It will be delivered as soon as the ground is dry enough to support the loaded trucks.

The RECYCLING COMMITTEE needs a co-Chairman. Also, a truck (services donated) will soon be needed to haul away the collected glass, paper and aluminum.

The ANNUAL WILD GAME DINNER will be held January 27, 1988, at 7:00 p.m. More venison, geese, bear, dinosaur, and other wild game is needed. Rumors persist that a wild boar has been seen in the neighborhood and might become a major item on the menu.

This affair also features an auction, for which all sorts of items of interest to sportsmen, conservationists and wild life art lovers, are urgently needed. If you can contribute, or finagle, please do. See Paul Jackson, 253-0027.

The RANGE COMMITTEE wishes to express a word of thanks to those members who donated all or parts of the weekend(s) helping to make Sighting-in Days a success.

It has been noted that some Members fail toread the monthly NewsLetter and are failing to comply with warnings regarding violation of Chapter rules. As these violations are discovered we try to make the Members aware of them in hopethat all will benefit in being reminded of the rules. We will say again - A RANGE APPROVED MEMBERSHIP CARD MUST BE PROMINENTLY DISPLAYED ON THE MEMBER'S PERSON WHILE USING

THE RIFLE AND PISTOL RANGES FASILITY. It is each member's responsibility to request to see the membership card of any persons not displayinghis or her card while using the range facilities and to report violations of the rule. We must protect this property or lose to some jerk who does not belong here.

1/9	Rod Snell	JANUARY 1988 977-2228	RANGE OFFICER SCHE	DULE	647-6860
1/10	Mike Stottlemeyer	384-1379	John Cirioni		869-2318
1/16	Bill Rahn	774-6234	Bill Marmane		869-7792
1/17	Joe Tarr	461-3464	Robert Sadler		253 -35 01
1/23	Orville White	831-7075	Ed White		831-7075
1/24	Mike Powell	540-6643	Harold Sharpe		829-2914
1/30	Bill Creath	983-9606	Mark Hollis		330-5194
2 /22		Orl anon	72 01	. 1	991. * 575

1/31- Mac ,cCollum 854-3707 Jim Gierula 774-3515

If you have a conflict with your scheduled date, contact John Strueing as soon as possible at 566-7591 (before 4:30 p.m. in D.C.) or 540-8236 (after 6:30 p.m., in Germantown). It will be your responsibility to find someone to stand in for you on your range-duty day if you cannot make it. Your Range Chairman will not usually be available to fill in for you.

From the SENECA VALLEY RIFLE CLUB - The high power rifle competition activities ended another very successful year on October 17, 1987. Congratulations to Phil Dean, who recorded the highest score ever fired in Seneca Valley competitions: 471/500. Special thanks to Phil Dean, Mike Gugulis, Bill McLaughlin, Bill Rowan, Carl Wenner, Dave Woodend, and to each participating Chapter Member for making such a successful year possible. We all look forward to next year and continued success. ---Mike Gugulis

29-11-87	NEW MEMBERS	8		1
Bell	Marshall 1709 Mark La SPONSORI Dawson, Wanda	Rockville M 984-9732	1D :	20852
Finnegan	James E. 10662 High Beam Ct. SPONSOR[Csoke, Jonas	Columbia M 964-0095	1D 3	21044
Ingels	David 215 Vierling Dr. SPONSOR[Allnutt, Tom	Silver Spring M 236-9197	iD :	20904
Lirgan	John L. 16901 New Hampshire Ave. SPONSOR[Allnutt, Tom	Silver Spring M 421-4211	10 :	20904
Lloyd	Brian 19200 Tilford Way SPONSOR[Maneely, Bill	Germantown M 540-1363	10 :	20874
Marggraf	Robert E. 19213 Mt.Airey Rd. SPONSOR[Nielsen, Keith	Brookeville M 7 74-0 816	iD :	20833
Mears	Dennis 19714 Framingham Dr. SPONSOR[Snell, Michael	Gaithersburg M 330-3540	1D 1	29879
Nuneville	Ed 16 Turtle Dove Ct. SPONSOR[Dawson, Wanda	Gaithersburg M 963-7042	1D 3	20879
Turska	Paul 19722 Framingham Dr. SPONSORC Snell, Michael	Gaithersburg M 977-7905	iD 2	20879

02-12-87

NEW MEMBERS

Cockeysville MD 21030 667-6807